Hull Commission on Disability – Meeting Minutes

Date:  April 13, 2006

Location: Town Hall

Time:  4:00pm

Attendees: Joan Humphreys, Peter Lombardo, Bruce Wood, Bill Townsend 

Discussion items:

1. Housekeeping

2. Current Projects

3. New Projects

4. Other Business

Housekeeping:

· Joan indicated that a Hull High School student has volunteered to assist the Commission with administrative duties and will be introduced at the next meeting.

· Joan voiced concerns that all interested boards and commissions in the Town may not actually be informed of pending construction activities or of our part in them. The Commission discussed ways and means of making sure that our voice is heard. Bill will draft a plan to increase community awareness of our activities.

Current Projects:

High School

· The Commission has received notice from the AAB that a hearing on the auditorium variance submitted by the architect will be held on Monday, May 22 in Boston. Bill will attend. 

· Peter indicated that punch-list work is proceeding.

Apollo Building / Corner Café

· The Commission has received notice from the AAB that an application for a variance on a non-compliant approach to the accessible bathroom in the café has been filed by the owner.

· A motion was made by Bruce, seconded by Peter, to send a letter of support for the variance to the AAB. Bill will submit a draft of the letter to all members as soon as possible.

Senior Center

· Joan indicated that one handicapped parking space has been marked in front of the building. The Commission feels that two handicapped parking spaces should have been provided. Bill will review the area.

· Joan also indicated that no progress has been made on a new entry way.

Main Street Project

· Peter indicated that work at Pemberton Point may be delayed until the installation of a utility cable to Peddock’s Island has been completed.

· Bill will survey work progress on the rest of the project and meet with Mass Highway engineers to determine their completion schedule.

Beach access

· A letter was sent to the Board of Selectmen, the Town Manager, the Beach Management Committee, and the Mass Office on Disability concerning accessible beach access. A meeting with all interested parties is being scheduled by the Town Manager.

Hull Public Library

· The site for the new Library has been purchased and it has been indicated that State funds for construction may be available. Dan Johnson has indicated that we will be kept informed as planning continues.

New Projects:

Dunkin’ Donuts

· The company is applying for a building permit for renovations and site improvements. This will become an active project as soon as architectural plans have been delivered to the Commission.

Hingham Institution for Savings

· The bank has applied for a building permit for building renovations and site improvements. A preliminary set of plans has been received and will be reviewed by Peter and Bill.

746 Nantasket Ave.

· The new owner has applied for a building permit for renovations. A preliminary set of plans has been received and will be reviewed by Peter and Bill. This is the former Sar Ho Restaurant and is being converted to a plumbing supply business with a display room and training facility.

New Business:

DCR work on Nantasket Beach

· Joan provided a newspaper item regarding the DCR seawall reconstruction along the section of Nantasket Beach near Phipps Street. It mentions that handicapped access to the beach will be provided. Bill will contact the Mass Office on Disability and DCR for more information.

Next Meeting:  Thursday, May 11, 2006 at 4:00pm in the Town Hall.

Submitted by Bill Townsend
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